
        JUNIPER RIVIERA COUNTY WATER DISTRICT 
MEETING MINUTES  

BOARD OF DIRECTORS Thursday July 21, 2022  
 

  Board of Directors/Present  Staff/Present 
  Erin D’Orio, President   Lorrie Steely, General Manager 
  Jason Chormicle, Vice-President  Lee Logsdon, Director of Operations 
  Charlene Grenier      
  Waldo Stakes   
       
CALL TO ORDER/FLAG SALUT/ ROLL CALL – Meeting was called to order at 5:09 pm and roll call was taken, both 

performed by Erin D’Orio 

ANNOUNCEMENT OF RECORDED MEETING/ ROLL CALL – Announcement date recorded meeting. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  The public is invited at this time to address the Board on matters relating to water district 

business.  Comments regarding specific agenda items may also be addressed during the time that the item is before 

the Board of Directors, with prior notice being given. The Board of Directors at its discretion may impose time limits 

on the speaker(s). - No public comments. 

CONSIDER APPLICANT(s) FOR VACANT BOARD SEAT, APPOINTMENT – Eric Engleman was present in attendance as a 

member of the public and has expressed interest in filling the vacant seat. Before the appointment is made, Staff 

recommended that we distribute a second notification to the District customers notifying them of the vacancy. 

APPROVE MEETING MINUTES OF THE JUNE 16, 2022 REGULAR BOARD MEETING: Motion was made by Waldo Stakes, 

Second was made by Jason Chormicle.  Motion passed 4/0. 

APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORT INCLUDING MONTLHY OPERATING EXPENSES:    

The monthly financial report was carried over to be discussed at the August 2022 Board meeting. 

INFORMATION ITEMS:  The following items, announcements and/or reports are presented for information and 

discussion only: 

Operations/Water System Update – Lee Logsdon, Overall System update 

+ SCE Issues/Power Failures/Managing Water Levels, Lee Logsdon discussed the recent issues Staff has been 

experiencing with SCE and irregular power to both Wells 1 & 2.  Well 3 had to be used in the past two weeks due to 

power failure on Well 1.  Staff had our electrician American Electrical Services on site at Well 1 & Well 2 to inspect 

and verify none of the issues are a result of our equipment, which was confirmed.  A generator was rented and kept 

for a week while Staff worked with SCE to identify and resolve the irregular power issues.   Lorrie Steely made contact 

with SCE’s Government Affairs and the matter was escalated to Power Quality Department Engineer Chris Dosey.  It 

took a week’s time, but on July 22 a capacitor bank was found to be faulty and it was replaced.  Power consistency has 

returned and (knock on wood) we have not had power irregularities since that time. 

• District Business/General Managers Update – Lorrie Steely 

+  Marijuana issues-water consumption update – no new activity, please stay cognizant it is grow season. 

+  Direct Deposit for employees is still in the works, pending answers, should have results by next month. 

+  District Directors are on the ballot for election this year, all 4 existing seats are up for election.  There 

will be paperwork that needs to be filed, Staff is working with the Registrar’s of Voters office and will 

prepare documents and let Director’s know when to come in and sign. 






